
Louisiana Licensed Professional Vocational Rehabilitation Counselors Board of Examiners 

Minutes for August 2, 2019 

10:15-12:30p.m. 

 

 
     

1. Meeting called to order and in attendance were Beth Drury, Heather Watson, Karen 

Harrison, and Paul Fontana. 

2. Minutes of previous meeting were read and approved.  

3. New Applicants: 

Paul Genco: Mr. Genco will be granted provisional approval for licensure once the board 

has received a final copy of his transcripts verifying the degree earned. 

Shelby Laiche: Board voted to approve request for full licensure. 

 

4. CEU Approval Requests 

a. Carla Miley: requested 32 CEU’s but upon review of the documentation submitted to 

the committee she was only approved for 18 CEU’s. 

b. Scott Smith: requested and approved for 15 CEU’s.  

A discussion was also held regarding whether CRC had any guidelines for the number of 

CEU’s given for publications/articles written. Mr. Fontana spoke with Mr. Stoney Landry 

regarding this matter. Since Mr. Landry wasn’t aware of CRC’s guidelines, Beth Drury 

agreed to follow up with CRC directly. CRC confirmed that their policy is to grant 15 

CEU hours for articles published in professionally recognized peer-reviewed 

publications.  

5. Discussion was held regarding the need for additional board remembers. Contact was 

made with Todd Capielano, president of IARP-LA regarding the submission of 

nominations to the Governor to fill these positions. Mr. Capielano stated the IARP-LA 

board would be meeting on August 23, 2019 and will have names to submit to the 

Governor following that meeting.   

 

6. New Business 

a.  Heather Watson’s contract was renewed 

b. Mileage Reimbursement- Board guidelines state that Board members can be 

reimbursed for mileage to attend meetings. Ms. Watson will develop a mileage 

reimbursement request form along with the procedure for submission and send to the 

board members to review. 

c. Posting of Agenda and Minutes on Website- the Board discussed how the posting of 

the agenda can be accomplished by posting a link on the Boards website to the 

Boards and Commission database that would bring the individuals to the appropriate 

pages for the agenda and minutes. 



d. North Carolina State Board Supreme Court Ruling and impact on boards- Steve 

Glusman was available via telephone. Mr. Glusman agreed to do some additional 

research on this issue and respond to the Board prior to its next meeting.   

7. Board Fees- while Steve Glusman was on the telephone a discussion was held in regards 

to the fees the Board is able to charge as they have not been revised since the board’s 

inception in 1989.  Mr. Glusman stated the Board cannot add additional fees nor can the 

board change the fees as they are written in the statutes. A discussion was held to identify 

what course of action the Board could take to increase revenue to the Board. It was 

decided Mr. Glusman would proceed with the next steps as identified by him to begin the 

process of amending the statutes regarding fee changes.  

 

8.  Next meeting is scheduled for January 10, 2020 at 10:00.  

.  

 

 


